## LLANFAIR COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Clerk to the Council: Jackie Griffin 41 The Verlands, Cowbridge, Vale of Glamorgan CF71 7BY Telephone: 01446 773646: E Mail jackie.griffin1@btopenworld.com

31st March 2017

Dear Councillor

You are hereby summoned to attend a meeting of Llanfair Community Council to be held in the Village Hall, St Hilary on Thursday, 6<sup>th</sup> April 2017 at 7.00pm, for the purpose of transacting the following business.

Yours faithfully

Jackie Griffin

Clerk to the Community Council.

## AGENDA

- 1. To note apologies for absence.
- 2. To note any declaration of members interest in the business to be discussed.
- 3. Community Police Matters.
- 4. To consider the minutes of the meetings held 2<sup>nd</sup> March 2017.
- 5. Matters arising from the minutes, which are not included in this agenda.
- 6. Report from the Vale of Glamorgan Councillors.
- 7. Chairman's Report.
- 8. Clerk's Report to include the Finance Report.
- 9. Planning Matters.
- 9.1 Planning Application No. **2017/00230/FUL**Location: Gigman Mill, St Mary Church

Proposal: New drive access to Gigman Mill House.

- 10. Reports of Representatives.
- 11. To discuss the two benches on St Hilary Down.
- 12. Correspondence and Publications.
- 12.1 Letter from Boundary Commission for Wales attached.
- 12.2 Newsletter from One Voice Wales *circulated by e-mail*.
- 12.3 Clerks and Councils Direct March 2017.
- 13. Broadband in the Villages.
- 14. Any Other Business allowed at the discretion of the Chairman.
- 15. Date, Time and Place of next Meeting 11<sup>th</sup> May 2017 at 7.00pm at St Hilary Village Hall.

y Hastings Llys Fitzalan Caerdydd CF24 OBL

comffin.cymru@cymru.gsi.gov.uk www.comffin-cymru.gov.uk



Hastings House Fitzalan Court Cardiff CF24 0BL

bcomm.wales@wales.gsi.gov.uk www.bcomm-wales.gov.uk

☎ (029) 2046 4819 Ffacs/Fax (029) 2046 4823

Town or Community Council Chair

28 February 2017

## THE 2018 REVIEW OF PARLIAMENTARY CONSTITUENCIES IN WALES - SECONDARY CONSULTATION PERIOD

The Commission published all of the responses received during its initial consultation on proposed changes to Parliamentary constituencies in Wales – both written responses and those made orally at public hearings – on 28 February 2017.

The launch sees the start of a statutory four week period during which individuals and organisations will be able to read and comment on the responses that others have made. The consultation will run from **28 February to 27 March 2017**. Any responses received after **28 March** will therefore not be considered.

We have published both written responses and those made orally at public hearings on the Commission website at <a href="https://www.bcw2018.org.uk">www.bcw2018.org.uk</a>

If you have any questions or queries in relation to any of the above, please do not hesitate to contact the Commission.

Yours sincerely

Steve Halsall

Secretary